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Dear Friends:  Itõs a wonderful feeling when we receive positive and 

supportive comments from members after theyõve read our newsletter. 

Remarks frequently sound something like òBSBO is really doing good 

work.ó Or, òWe really appreciate all the great work the BSBO staff is 

doing for young people.ó Those comments are affirming, but they do miss 

one very important point: YOU are BSBO, too.  
 

Yes, the staff here works their tail feathers off trying to do as much good 

for birds as we possibly can. But none of it would be possible without our members. So as you page 

through this special edition of the newsletter, please take a moment and remember that YOU are 

part of every accomplishment highlighted here. And I hope youõll share in the feelings of pride and 

hope that I feel when I consider all that this small but mighty organization is doing.  
 

Now, about this special edition. For more than ten years, BSBO has been a national leader in 

engaging young birders and connecting them with the birds and the natural world. Our Ohio Young 

Birders Club (OYBC) has inspired numerous states to form their own version of the OYBC 

patterned after our model. We were receiving so many requests for help that we spent months 

writing a Young Birders Club toolkit, and it has become a valuable tool for helping others build their 

own youth birding programs.  Hundreds of young people across the country are now spending more 

time in nature, away from cell phones and electronics. Theyõre connecting with other young people 

who share their love of nature, and that helps builds a community of their peers that supports, 

fosters, and nurtures their interest, building a brighter future for these kids and for conservation.  

YOU made that possible!  
 

The OYBC is a robust program with its own newsletter, GOLDEN-WINGS, a website, and five 

local chapters across the state helping to provide an impressive range of activities and opportunities. 

The student members generate all the content for their newsletter, and once a year they gather for 

their own conference where all of the presentations are given byñyou guessed itñthe kids. And if 

youõve never experienced the intense feeling of hope and inspiration you get as you watch a 10-year 

old climb up on a milk crate in order to reach the podium to deliver a PowerPoint presentation on 

bird conservation, you should mark your calendars for November 4th and join us for the 11th 

annual Ohio Young Birders Conference.  
 

At the end of the BSBO portion of this newsletter youõll find a special edition of GOLDEN-WINGS. 

When times are tough, we look to these youth conservation leaders for inspiration and motivation - 

and we find it every time.  We hope you will too.  
  

Yours in bird conservation,     

 

    
 

 

Kimberly Kaufman 

P A G E  2  

The YWCA of Northwest Ohio has selected Kimberly Kaufman, BSBO's Executive Director, as the 

recipient of  one of their 2017 Milestone Award in the Sciences category. The award was established in 

1996 to honor women from Northwest Ohio who have made significant contributions in the fields of 

arts, business, education, government, sciences, social services, and volunteerism.  The mission of 

YWCA Northwest Ohio is to eliminate racism, empower women and promote peace, justice, freedom 

and dignity for all. Congratulations on this great achievement, Kimberly! 

BSBOõS EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR RECEIVES PRESTIGIOUS AWARD 
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     The BSBO team is so incredibly grateful for the 

support our members give to our organization. 

Members are constantly giving to BSBO, and we try 

to give back to our members whenever we can. 
 

As part of this effort, weõve recently held a few 

exclusive òMembers Onlyó field trips. We enjoyed 

excellent looks at Magee Marshõs local Northern 

Shrike and Saw-whet Owls, and were delighted by 

Woodcocks and all sorts of waterfowl!  
 

We look forward to continuing these òMembers 

Onlyó events throughout the year.  
 

     For timely announcements about 

upcoming walks, be sure to subscribe         

 to Words on Birds, our e-newsletter! 

MEMBERS ONLY FIELD TRIPS 

WELCOME, NEW BSBO STAFF! 
 
 

Did you know that BSBO offers a monthly e-newsletter, called Words 

on Birds? Weõll continue to offer this printed newsletter twice per year, 

but subscribing to our e-news is a great way to receive more frequent 

updates, save money and paper, and stay connected with the BSBO 

team. Visit BSBO.org  to subscribe today! 

Kimberley McRitchie 
Gift Shop Manager 

Lauren McCafferty 
Communications Specialist 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS NOW FOR BSBOõS NEW SUMMER WORKSHOP:  

CELEBRATING THINGS WITH WINGS!  
Saturday, July 15th & Sunday, July 16th 

More details coming SOON!  
 

Our summer òCelebrating things with Wingsó workshop will feature presentations on Ohioõs 

birds, bats, butterflies and moths! Make plans to join us for a fun and educational workshop. 

Sign up for Words on Birds, BSBOõs e-newsletter, for all the latest updates!  


